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September 25, 2003

NOTICE OF COMMISSIONER AND ADVISORY STAFF 

PARTICIPATION IN SEPTEMBER 28-29, 2003, 

REGIONAL OVERSIGHT COMMITTEE (ROC) MEETING

(Objections to be filed by September 26, 2003)

RE:
In the Matter of the Implementation of the Federal Communications Commission’s Triennial Review Order, Docket No. UT-033025.  

The quarterly meeting of the Regional Oversight Committeee (ROC) will be held in Seattle, Washington on Sunday, September 28, 2003, and Monday, September 29, 2003.  The proposed agenda for the meeting is attached to this memorandum.  Much of the agenda is devoted to discussion of the FCC’s Triennial Review Order.  Some portions of the meeting will be closed, and limited to certain segments of the telcommunications industry.  

Chairwoman Marilyn Showalter, Commissioner Patrick Oshie, and Paula Strain, a Senior Policy Strategist for the Commission, will be attending the meeting.  To avoid ex parte concerns, the Commissioners and Ms. Strain will absent themselves from substantive discussions concerning state implementation of the Triennial Review Order occurring during closed sessions with Qwest or CLECs.  

Any objections to the participation of the Commissioners or Ms. Strain in the remainder of the ROC meeting should be made during the prehearing conference in Docket No. UT-033025 on Friday morning, September 26, 2003, or by 5:00 p.m. PST that same day.

Sincerely,

CAROLE WASHBURN 

Executive Secretary

